Hopkins Area Fire Board

Minutes of the October 03, 2012   Second Quarter 2012/13 Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Vice Chairman Bellgraph at the Hopkins Public Safety Building.
Roll Call
Present were:   Merle Coffey, Vern Bellgraph,  Candy Adrianson, Sue Sebright and Chief Tim McKinnon 

Absent: Earl Collier, Mark Evans, Pat Kelsey and Mary Howard

Others present: Faye Black – Monterey twp.
Finance Committee Review – Members reviewed bank statements and checking account registers. Motion by Coffey and supported by Adrianson to approve and accept. All ayes.
Minutes – Minutes of the July 18, 2012 meeting were read. Adrianson suggested that clarification was needed in recording the motion concerning interest charged to Watson Township on the balance of money owed for the new brush truck.   The motion will read: “Motion by Collier and seconded by Coffey to set the interest rate on the loan to Watson Township as 4% annually on the amount still owed. All ayes.”  Motion by Adrianson and supported by Coffey to approve as corrected. All ayes.  

Financial – Capital asset acquisition fund balance is $9,202.00. Checking account balance is $35,260.61. Building fund balance is $10,843.00. Total funds on hand are $55,876.77.  Motion by Coffey and seconded by Adrianson to approve. All ayes.
Old Business:

Old Brush Truck  - Bellgraph handled the bids on the old fire truck, which ranged from $751.58 to $2,556.00. We accepted the bid of $2,556 from Jim Mulder of Sand Auto LLC. Payment was received and deposited into the general fund checking account.
Fire Call Collection – After offering a 50% discount on old fire call charges for one month, we collected approximately $3,500 in old debt. The board agreed to allow Sebright to contact Sandy Morris to see if she wants the job of collecting the old debt for a percentage of what is collected. If Sandy is not interested, Sebright will find a collection agency to handle the job.
New Business:

2013-14 Budget – Chief McKinnon asked village rep, Bellgraph to ask the village council if they had objection to delaying the new budget process until January for their February meeting approval. The townships and fire board fiscal year begins in April. Normally the new budget is drawn up in October which makes it difficult to estimate expenses that far in advance.
Chief’s Report – see attached. Eric Alberda is beginning fire fighter training. Nate Hoekstra has resigned from the fire department.
Other Business: none
NEXT MEETING – Wednesday, January 9, 2013 at 7:30 
Adjourn – Motion to adjourn by Coffey  and Adrianson. All ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:25 p.m.
